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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2017 10:42 AM
To: 'Megan Walsh'
Subject: RE: 132 Guilford Road - Water Supply Well Sampling

Hi Megan, 
With a few caveats, this would be acceptable.  Because hoses typically contain volatile chemicals (Have you 
taken a drink from one recently!?  They have a very noticeable chemical “flavor”), collecting the sample should 
be from the metal spigot directly after it has run for a period.  Additionally, I ask that Brent Wheeler’s group 
collect the samples in order to collect the samples in laboratory supplied and appropriate glassware, have 
knowledge of appropriate sampling techniques and methods to minimize sampling errors, to document their 
sampling procedures, and to provide knowledge on an appropriate purge time.  The declaration from the 
property owners you mention is also appropriate. 
Thanks for checking. 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax: 510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF Copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 
 
From: Megan Walsh [mailto:meganwalshesq@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2017 10:06 AM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health <Mark.Detterman@acgov.org> 
Subject: 132 Guilford Road 

 
Good morning, Mark, 
 
I spoke with Roger Strauch (nearest neighbor to 132 Guilford with and irrigation well) last week.  He is willing 
to have us sample the well and will also help with talking to the other parcel.  Evidently, both Dr. and Mrs. 
Berlekamp are ailing so this is a huge help. 
 
Mr. Strauch's well is not accessible but he is willing to allow samples from a hose and sign a declaration 
asserting that the well is connected.  Will that work for you? 
 
Thank you in advance, 
Megan 
 
 
--  
Megan K. Walsh, Esq. 
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meganwalshesq@gmail.com 
510.206.0462 
www.walshlawca.com 
Attention: This message is sent by a law firm and may contain information that is privileged or confidential. If you received this transmission 
in error, please notify the sender by reply e-mail and delete the message and any attachments. 


